
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting 25 November 2004 

1. WELCOME  
 
 The Community Advocate, Nick Chapman, representing the Chief Executive, welcomed all present 

and outlined the procedures for this meeting. 
 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


